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Bill Number: HB 2116 ER Patron: Keys-Gamarra 
Bill Title: Driver's licenses and identification cards; indication of non-apparent disability. 

 

Bill Summary:   This bill adds non-apparent disabilities, defined in the bill, to the list of conditions that the 

Department of Motor Vehicles, when requested by an applicant and upon presentation of a signed statement 

by a licensed physician confirming the applicant's condition, is required to indicate on such applicant's driver's 

license. Such requirement is also extended to identification cards. Such an indication on a person's driver's 

license allows for the voluntary indication of a disability that can impair communication on a motor vehicle 

registration.  

Budget Amendment Necessary: No. Items Impacted: N/A 
Explanation: None. 

 

Fiscal Summary:  Implementation of this bill will require five hours of system programming at a cost of $381, 

which the agency will implement using existing resources. 

 

Other:   None. 

 


